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Hillary J. Austin
Superintendent of Schools 
Elmira City School District

A Letter from our Superintendent Fall 2022
Dear friends,

It has been a pleasure to welcome our students back for the 2022-2023 school year. From the new Elmira High School 
stadium, to special new and returning programs like afterschool enrichment, mentor partnerships, local community 
connections, in-school dental programs, career exploration and more, our schools are bursting with opportunity and 
school pride. We invite you to read through the Fall 2022 EXPRESS magazine to learn more about the great things 
happening in our Elmira schools. 

Of course, nothing quite says fall like evening events under stadium lights. And our new EHS Athletic Complex provides 
a family-friendly atmosphere to build excitement and school spirit. While the new stadium provides a clear vision 
for many future opportunities, it’s also important to look back on the many people and players that have helped 
to create such strong Elmira heritage. The new EHS Athletic Complex has been rededicated to Thomas J. Hurley, 
longtime popular football and wrestling coach. The new turf field in the stadium is named for Dick Senko, longtime 
football coach in Elmira. These important connections help to ground ourselves in Elmira’s history and forecast the 
wonderful things ahead for our schools, students and city. 

A new school year is always an exciting time and we hope that our students and families will get involved in school 
events and activities. We ask that you remain active in checking the district website, social media, and most 
importantly make sure that you are signed up and using Parent Portal, which is a vital tool that we use for parent 
communication. The entire ECSD staff is here to help your children to succeed and develop a lifelong love of learning.

Thank you and #GoExpress,

a new era in elmira

STEAMING FORWARD, HONORING HISTORY

▶To honor the Southside 
and Elmira Free 

Academy Historic 
Erie Bell games, this 

permanent installation 
is on display in the 

main hall of Elmira High 
School.

A very special homage 
to the #44 Express Ernie 
Davis built into the NEW 
turf field on Elmira High 

School’s Senko Field 
at the Hurley Athletic 

Complex.

▶

#ExpressShoutOut 
to the Express 

Booster Club, a 
parent/family 

organization that 
has been re-

established to help 
support Express 
student  teams 
and activtiies.

▶

PHOTO COURTESY OF BRIAN FEES, SOUTHERN TIER SPORTS REPORT
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Spread Your Kindness Wings | Riverside Is Fluttering With Positivity 
Last year, students created individual kindness 
feathers to be put together for the kindness wings.  
Riverside Art teacher Adrianne Guardi placed all of 
the individual works of art together for one beautiful 
mural design. This design, created by Riverside 
student artists, was part of an art show at Corning 
Community College. The ‘Spread Your Wings’ mural 
project is now on permanent display at Riverside 
Elementary. 

“At Riverside we say every day, Be the I in kind, 
because you are kind, your are smart and you are so 
very very important, but most of all, you are loved,” 
expresses Heather Donovan, Riverside Principal.

Unified Sports| Inclusion and Equity in Athletics 
Team sports bring people together. Special Olympics 
Unified Sports® teams do that too and much more. 

Since spring of 2018, the New York State Public High 
School Athletic Association and Special Olympics New 
York have teamed up to introduce Unified Sports to 
NYSPHSAA member schools. The Elmira City School District 
quickly became a member school and first introduced 
a Unified Sports Basketball team. The following year, the 
District added a Unified Bowling Team. New to the 2022-
2023 school year, the District is excited to be a part of a 
new Unified Sports soccer program. 

Unified Sports is a program in which students with and 
without intellectual disabilities play together--on the 
field, on the court, in the gym.  It’s an opportunity for 
all ECSD students to come together and do something 
fun. The purpose of a Unified Sports team is to provide 
authentic, competitive opportunities for students with 
intellectual disabilities to participate in athletics. Active 
inclusion through athletics provides educational benefits 
to all participants.  Students with and without intellectual 
disabilities will have opportunities to educate, motivate 
and become agents of change in their communities.

Kim Neiss plays a dual role at Elmira 
High School. By day, Ms. Neiss is a 
Special Education teacher and 
by afternoon, she is the Spirit Club 
Advisor. Ms. Neiss organizes ‘school 
spirit’ and is our students’ greatest 
fan. Sun, rain, snow or wind - she’s 
there! Thanks for all you do to 
support students, Ms. Neiss!

#ExpressShoutOut
project unify

spread 
your 
wings and 
be kind

“Our Unified Sports programs offer all students an 
opportunity to learn and grow through athletics. Our 
Unified coaches Dave Stonitsch and Brian Beebe do a 
great job working with both our partners and athletes to 
instill the importance of sportsmanship and citizenship 
through athletics. As a former Unified Sports coach, I’m 
extremely proud of the opportunities we are able to 
provide through our Unified programs and look forward 
to their continued growth,” says Zachary Lloyd, Athletic 
Director for the Elmira City School District.

An important feature of creating a socially inclusive 
school climate is engaging the entire school community 
in the process.  An inclusive school climate that fosters 
understanding and respect for all can influence how 
students think and act within and beyond the school. 
School-wide opportunities focused on social inclusion 
raise awareness and create an educational environment 
where respect and acceptance are the norm and all 
students feel included and engaged. This welcoming 
community cultivates a positive school climate and 
enhances other school-wide efforts.

The wings mural is an expression of all the kindness 
students do each and every day.  

“We share with the students that when you spread 
kindness you can soar like a bird,” continues Donovan.
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be the i in kind
“...Because you are 

kind.
You are smart,

And you are so very 
very important,

but most of all, you are 
loved.

Here at Riverside, I am 
loved, I am safe,
 I can do this.”



As part of our ongoing Community Schools initiative, 
the District is pleased to welcome back Mosaic 
Health Community Dentistry into our Elmira schools. 
This is a great option for students and busy families 
-- this mobile dental program provides on-site dental 
services during the school day!

School-based dental programs are one of the most 
efficient ways to reach children and their parents.

The primary focus of the school-based program is to 
provide quality, affordable, and accessible dental 
services to children, especially those in rural non-
fluoridated communities who might not otherwise 
receive care. Free dental screenings and dental 
health and nutrition education is provided to students 
in Elmira, as well as a toothbrush, floss, and homecare 
instructions at no cost to our families. Enrolled Elmira 
students can also receive preventive dental services 
that include X-rays, teeth cleaning, fluoride varnish 
treatment, and/or dental sealants. 

The dental team also teaches our students how to floss 
and brush their teeth the correct way, what snacks are 
healthiest, and how plaque and the decay process happen.  

The Community Dentistry Program is available to students in 
all buildings in the Elmira City School District during the 2022-
23 school year. Applications can be found in the Parent 
Resource Guide or on the District website.

65

Smile | Dental Care at School

2022-23 | Community Schools

Win-Win | A Cut Above 
Recently, GST BOCES Career and Technical Education 
students enrolled in the Cosmetology program took a school 
bus trip to Coburn Elementary to provide haircut and styles 
to our students in grades 3-6. This program advances our 
Communitiy Schools mission -- to provide services and support 
that fit each of our school’s needs, created and run by the 
people who know our children best—all working together. 

Haircuts and fresh fades were provided during the school day 
for our Coburn students. The hours spent by our GST BOCES 
students was time well spent -- counting toward their 1,000 
hours goal to fulfill their certification requirements.

The Community Schools initiative is an educational philosophy 
that is a critical component of the Elmira City School District’s 
Improvement Plan.  Community Schools deliver high quality 
academic instruction along with social, emotional and 
physical health supports for students.  This model addresses 
the whole-student and recognizes that students and families 
who face chronic obstacles to learning in the classroom, 
from hunger to health, can be connected with programming 
to improve student achievement. A commitment to 
this transformational approach is evidenced by strong 
partnerships among principals, parents, teachers, and 
community-based organizations and reflects the strengths of 
our regional Elmira community.

Win-win. #GoExpress

Family, School, Community: 
Together We Succed

elmiracityschools.com
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The Community Schools 
initiative is an educational 
philosophy that is a critical 
component of the Elmira City 
School District’s Improvement 
Plan.  Elmira School leadership 
has identified Community 
Schools as a way to re-
imagine the school system 
in a way that continues to 
deliver high quality academic 
instruction along with social, 
emotional and physical health 
support for students.  This 
model addresses the whole-
student and recognizes that 
students and families who 
face chronic obstacles to 
learning in the classroom, 
from hunger to health, can be 
connected with programming 
to improve student 
achievement. A commitment 
to this transformational 
approach is evidenced by 
strong partnerships among 
principals, parents, teachers, 
and community-based 
organizations and reflects the 
strengths of our regional Elmira 
community. 

+
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Building Relationships | Team Day at Ernie Davis Academy
Human connections are at the cornerstone of all 
learning. At Ernie Davis Academy, our staff and students 
are developing connections in new ways. 

Team Days, scheduled before long holiday weekends 
and breaks, are days dedicated to team building at 
Ernie Davis Academy. Activities, like field games, science 
experiments, hikes and more, allow students and staff the 
time to develop stronger relationships and trust among 
each other. As well, team building activities are a great 
way to help students learn how to communicate with 
each other effectively which is one of the most important 
skills a middle school student can learn.

Overall, the goal is to build relationships in order to create 
smoother transitions for students and to reduce conflict.

“Team Days are days when our teams of teachers plan 
activities that get students collaborating with each other, 
having fun, learning about each other, and building 
relationships with each other and staff. 

Athletes in Service | Peer-to-Peer Connections at Broadway
Mr. Timothy Reidy, a ninth grade teacher and Express 
athletic manager, is doubling down on his role and 
providing new opportunities for his student athletes to 
serve in meaningful ways during the school day.

Weekly, student athletes at Broadway Academy walk 
across campus to the 3-6 grade halls of Broadway 
Elementary. Student athletes are serving as mentors in 
classrooms for 30-45 minutes, building connections and 
assisting elementary students with important math and 
reading lessons. 

“My third grade students absolutely love having their 
ninth grade mentors in the classroom. Most of the 
time, it’s just me teaching lessons and helping each 
student individually. To have added buddies in the 
room, those that my students look up to, is so special. 
Often, difficult math concepts or reading lessons are 
understood when explained by the older students. It is 
such a great connection,” says Mrs. Katy Mustico, third 
grade teacher at Broadway Elementary School.

“I really hope this Athlete-in-Service program will 
continue at Broadway Elementary and eventually 
expand to other elementary schools. We are building 
something so much more than just added support - 
mentoring across grades builds our Express family and 
helps with transitions for our students,” says Mr. Reidy. 

    the 
fortitude 
we gain 
along 
the way

kids learn 
most from 
people they 
trust

“

”

The activities for the day are centered around our focus 
traits each month -- examples include being responsible 
and kind,” says Mr. Colin Werfelman, Ernie Davis 
Academy Principal.

Students who feel connected to school are more likely to 
succeed-- they have better school attendance, grades, 
and test scores and stay in school longer. Students who 
attend classrooms with higher emotional support are 
more likely to exert effort to understand difficult concepts. 
Building these relationships requires perspectives that 
embrace positive attitudes and beliefs, cultural and 
linguistic competence, an understanding of the needs 
and experiences of students, and an understanding of 
the school environment.

Relationships are the positive connections between 
students, adults and peers that foster positive social 
interaction and establish a nurturing environment of trust 
and support in schools. 

Occassionally, our ninth grade students’ roles pivot from 
mentor to teacher. For important lessons like social and 
emotional learning, the District’s Trauma Informed Care 
Specialist and Yoga Instructor, Jessica Janowsky, teaches 
the ninth grade mentors lessons that they then instruct in 
elementary classrooms. 

“Student mentors, our athletes, become the teachers and 
really do a great job engaging our young students. Kids 
are so eager to learn and hear from the older students and 
it is so important for these role models to play an active 
role in their educational experience. This is how we build 
tolerance, understanding and inclusion,” says Jessica 
Janowsky.

The Athletes-in-Service program will continue throughout the 
year and Mrs. Carrie Rollins, Broadway Principal, along with 
the team of teachers and other administrative faculty, are 
making plans to expand the program more ECSD schools. 
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FIND YOUR VIBE

FIND YOUR FIT IN CAREER AND TECHNICAL 

At GST BOCES, our Elmira students (starting as early as 
10th grade), acquire the technical skills, knowledge, 
and training necessary to succeed post-high school 
graduation. From welding, animal science and 
construction to automotive technology, early childhood 
education, nursing and more, students are developing 
skills they will use throughout their lives.

“The program truly prepares students to be career ready, 
leaving with the certificates necessary to enter the 
workforce,” says Kelly Houck, GST BOCES Superintendent.

“Career and technical education programs prepare 
students for their future by introducing them to 
workplace skills in a real-world setting. Students are 
learning skills and professions that are highly marketable 
and in demand,” continues Houck.

To pursue a trade, students must possess the desire, the 
talent, and the determination to master their chosen 
skills.

Tenth grade students begin their path with career 
exploration and by their 11th grade year, students are 
enrolled in a program that matches their interest.

At the BUSH Campus on Philo Road, our Elmira students 
are charting their own educational plan with unique 
learning opportunities. Students can learn everything 
from fashion and design to criminal justice, culinary arts, 
cosmetology and more.

If you or your student are the type of person who enjoys 
working—and learning—with your hands, a career in the 
trades might be a great choice for you.

“I enjoy a different education environment – I like a focused 
classroom – and I enjoy working in the community. BOCES has 
allowed me to hone into my concentrated interests and deeply 
learn skills,” says Jacob Miller, Elmira High School student in the 
BOCES Business school.

MENU OF CAREER AND TECH PROGRAMS

Animal Science
Diesel Equipment Technology, Maintenance & Repair
Audio Media Design
Digital Media Arts
Auto Body Repair
Early Childhood
Automotive Technology
Fashion Design, Merchandising & Marketing
Building Construction
Heavy Equipment
CISCO Networking Academy
Welding & Machine Trades
Conservation
Nurse Assisting
Cosmetology
Unique Careers Placement Program
Criminal Justice
Welding & Metal Fabrication
Culinary Arts
New Visions Human Services & Education Career 
Exploration
Dental Assisting
New Visions Health Careers Exploration
New Visions Innovation, Leadership & Business

Tradespeople offer a unique value to our world and they are in demand.
Teaching students trade work builds new generations of professionals who possess a variety of practical skills and 
specialized knowledge. These noble contributions are vital to a thriving community.

Career and Technical Education

dream  dare  do... ... ...

BUILDING CONSTRUCTION AUTO BODY REPAIR

COSMETOLOGY FASHION DESIGN

CRIMINAL JUSTICEDIGITAL MEDIA ARTS

9
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Think About Your Future 

Thursdays | Fassett is 
Future Forward

Relationships Drive Morale| ‘One-Team’ at the Bus Garage 
Building morale and developing a work family has been the focus at the 
Transportation Department over the last several months.

Our transportation staff carry the great responsibility of safely transporting 
our students to and from school every day. And our transportation staff 
believe that a family-first atmosphere is the best way to approach this 
important role in education. 

By extension, students are part of our transportation family and our 
first priority. Second is our colleagues and each other. When working 
toward one goal -- to safely transport and care for our students -- a team 
approach is the best approach.

“Team bonding helps us work better together and the successful 
outcomes of team work are leaving a lasting and unmeasurable positive 
feeling,” says Wendy Nichols, Driver/Trainer.

12

Every Thursday is Virtual Career Day at Fassett 
Elementary School on 

“THINK ABOUT YOUR FUTURE THURSDAY!” 

Each morning at Fassett, our students in 
grades Pre-K - 2 tune into Principal Mrs. Mary 

Cox’s morning announcements by video from 
their classrooms. They begin with the Pledge 
of Allegiance and Falcon pledge and then 

they hear practical morning updates like the 
weather, special programs and calendar 

updates. Then, each Thursday, they are joined 
by a special guest from the community to 

learn more about careers! 

“What does a firefighter do? What is the 
role of a doctor in our community? How 
can I become a mentor? I’d like to be a 

veterinarian! When I grow up, I want to be a  
principal just like Mrs. Cox!”

These are just some of the things we hear on 
Thursday mornings when our students react to 

all of the possibilities for their futures! College 
and career readiness is an important part 

of the lesson here, and exposing students to 
possibilities early helps them later in their life.

“Of course our young learners are just 
beginning to understand what careers are 
and we don’t expect them to know what 

they want to be when they grow up yet. But 
they can begin to think about how the things 

that they like to do (and are good at) can 
translate to a job someday,” says Mrs. Cox, 

Principal of Fassett Elementary School. 

“Plus, exposing kids from an early age to 
careers beyond the ones around them 

(parents, teachers, friends, movies) opens the 
door to future readiness and broadens their 

world view of work,” continues Mrs. Cox.

Thank you to our community members who 
are taking the time to talk with our students. 

The impact is great! 

Thank you to our entire Transportation Team for their dedication to safely transporting our students every school day.

driving success
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School beautification is a great way to boost 
student and staff morale and increase pride. School 
beautification can also bring schools and communities 
together. It’s a way to create and preserve beautiful 
environments where learning and camaraderie are 
enhanced. To put it simply, school beautification 
projects fill schools with positive energy. 

Elmira High School has initiated a school beautifation 
project and there are artful additions to the school 
campus. A new graffiti-art mural is now on display 
in the staircase. Art teachers Allison Newkirk and 
Connie Swarthout, plus senior art student, Emma Pack, 
developed a mural design that incorporated ELMIRA as 
graffiti-art + the Erie Bell, now on display in the halls of 
Elmira High School.

“This indepedent art project was a result of a graffiti art 
class I took that I knew I’d find a way to implement at 
school. Emma is a senior art student and her aesthetic 
was a perfect match to this project. We worked on this 
after-school, independent from our regular school day, 
with a goal of brightening the hallway. Public art can 
create a more welcoming environment. And it’s extra 
special when it reflects student expression,” says Mrs. 
Allison Newkirk, Art Teacher, Photography and Media 
Arts at Elmira High School. 

School Beautification | Enhancing Elmira High School with Art Orange for Unity | Kindness, Acceptance and Inclusion

14

Every year on the third or fourth Wednesday in October, 
a very special event comes around — the Day of 
Unity, or Unity Day, as it is commonly called, which 
was celebrated on October 19th this year. This is the 
signature event of National Bullying Prevention Month, 
also celebrated in October. The Elmira City School 
District campaign corresponds with our school’s work 
around kindness, acceptance and inclusion — of which 
Unity Day is one of them. The key message is to unite for 
kindness, courage, and inclusion, to prevent students 
from being bullied.

Thank you to all of our students and staff who wore 
orange for unity! 

Thanks to the generosity of Elmira Downtown Development, 
Elmira High School is now the proud new home of the hand-
painted monumental flower pots originally on display on Water 
Street in downtown Elmira.

“The flower pots are large-scale and bring a new layer of 
color to our school beautification. We have plans to work with 
student groups to develop ways to artfully re-imagine these 
flower pots. Our goal is to allow our students to bring new life 
to these repurposed items,” says Mr. Chris Reger, Elmira High 
School Principal. 

Along with encouraging students to be more involved in their 
school day, beautification of their learning environments 
teaches students how to be more respectful of the environment 
and to clean up after themselves. As our Elmira community of 
learners play a part in beautifying their school, we hope that a 
growing sense of pride will consume our community.

Hand-painted flower pots donated to EHS from 
Elmira Downtown Development

Hendy Huskies Holding ‘Unity’ on #UnityDay2022

From left: EHS Art Student Emma Pack with Art Teacher, Allison 
Newkirk, Muralists at Elmira High Schol responsible for new mural

Pine City Families Filled Out Puzzle
Pieces to Create a UNITY canvas!
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Our little pumpkins at Diven received pumpkins 
from the Bush Family Farms to add to our orange-y 
celebrations! Thank you Bush Family Farms!



My Brother’s Keeper | Youth Mentoring 

“THE MORE WE BUILD 
UP OUR YOUNG PEOPLE 

TODAY THE BETTER 
THEY’LL BE ABLE TO BUILD 

OUR COMMUNITIES 
TOMORROW.”

MBK
MY BROTHERS KEEPER

E L M I R A  C I T Y  S C H O O L  D I S T R I C TMY BROTHERS KEEPER

MBKE L M I R A  C I T Y  S C H O O L  D I S T R I C T

MBK

M Y  B R O T H E R S  K E E P E R

ELMIRA CITY SCHOOL DISTRICT

MBK

M Y  B R O T H E R SK E E P E R

ELMIRA CITY
SCHOOL DISTRICT

MBK
M Y  B R O T H E R S  K E E P E R

ELMIRA CITY SCHOOL DISTRICT

Robotics Club| Beecher + Corning Incorporated

1615

MBK activities include weekly Meetups 
at EHS and Broadway Academy every 
Wednesday during the lunch period for 
students and mentors, youth voices forums 
on mental health, career exploration 
field trips, college and university tours, 
community visits like to the Corning Museum 
of Glass, and more. 

Thank you to our mentors and leaders 
for advancing this program and for their 
dedication to the future of our students.

It’s apple harvest season, and the New York Apple 
Association (NYAA), FarmOn! Foundation and the New York 
Department of Agriculture teamed up to bring the Take 
the Big Apple Crunch Challenge. On Thursday, October 
27, students across the Elmira City School District joined the 
state-wide BIG APPLE CRUNCH CHALLENGE! Students took 
a big bite out of locally grown and picked apples from 
Wagner Farms and joined the ‘Pledge to Crunch.’

The initiative begins with healthy nutritional lessons for 
students - eating fresh fruits from local farms is a great 
way to start! The #BigAppleCrunch Pledge supports New 
York farming families and brings awareness during harvest 
season.  

Did you know that New York produces about 30 million 
bushels of apples annually?  In fact, if the state of New York 
were a country, its yearly harvest would rank just outside 
the top 20 globally.  To celebrate this bounty, every year 
FarmOn! partners with local growers in New York’s apple belt 
for the Big Apple Crunch.

Buying NY apples during harvest supports 
local family farms and we CRUNCH FOR 
LUNCH!

Now in it’s second full year at the Elmira 
City School District, the My Brother’s Keeper 
program in Elmira is growing strategically 
and thoughtfully so that real progress can 
be made.

Community mentors and agency leaders 
have joined our ECSD team to help students 
who are in need of a positive role model 
and support networks. Mentors can be 
found in the hallways of our middle and high 
school buildings and out in the community 
with youth -- guiding and steering students 
in the right direction. 

Recently, My Brother’s Keeper Mentors, 
students and families came together for 
a family dinner at Broadway Academy. 
This meet and greet event provided an 
opportunity for parents and students to hear 
from youth mentors, to ask questions, and 
share our goals for the program this year.

My Brother’s Keeper, a grant-funded 
program, is focused on six milestones in 
Elmira:
 
Graduating from High School Ready for 
College and Career - All youth should 
receive a quality high school education and 
graduate with the skills and tools needed to 
advance to post-secondary education or 
training.

Completing Postsecondary Education or 
Training - Every student should have the 
option to attend postsecondary education 
and receive the education and training 
needed for the quality jobs of today and 
tomorrow.

Successfully Entering the Workforce - 
Anyone who wants a job should be able 
to get a job that allows them to support 
themselves and their families.

Keeping Kids on Track and Giving Them 
Second Chances - All youth and young 
adults should be given the opportunity 
to change their course and community 
mentors can help in the right direction.

With a growing economy that has a higher demand for 
STEM fields, it’s important that the next generation learns 
how they can make a difference in their world. That’s 
why Beecher Elementary has teamed up with Corning 
Incorporated to offer an after-school Robotics Club! 
Robotics club is giving students the opportunity to dive 
deep into the world of robotics and explore how computer 
programming and robot design can solve problems big 
and small!  Not only does the Beecher Robotics Club 
help to establish science, technology, engineering, and 
math concepts, students’ are building skills as they work 
to complete fun challenges. These collaborative skills are 
essential for student success, no matter what subject they 
choose to pursue in the future.

Many other advantages include:

-Improved creative thinking skills
-Improved social skills
-Improved problem-solving skills
-Improved computer programming skills

Farm On! | Big Apple Crunch in the Cafeteria

We are committed to the Community Schools model, 
utilizing innovative approaches that expand learning 
opportunities before, during, and after school, during 
the summer and/or by extending the school day 
and year. Extended learning strategies are a core 
component of community schools and partnering with 
companies like Corning Incorporated help to advance 
our mission! 
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ICYMI You Tell Us

Elmira City School District
October 5, 2022 at 12:02 PM |   

IN CASE YOU MISSED IT We’re listening. Please connect with us 
on social media and share your positive 
stories about the Elmira City School 
District. Use #GoExpress when posting! 

@ECSD_Schools on Twitter, or Elmira City 
School District on Facebook. 

STAY CONNECTED

#GOEXPRESS

18

Read-alouds with 
teachers, coping 
strategies with 
school counselors, 
music tutorials and 
concerts, physical 
education lessons 
and more can 
be found on the 
District’s YouTube 
channel!

@ElmiraCitySchoolDistrict#
G
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EXPRESS SHOUT-OUT

The Office of Athletics is pleased to announce open 
swim at Ernie Davis Academy pool beginning Thursday 
October 20, 2022!

Thursdays, 5:30 a.m. - 7 a.m. (beginning 10/20/22)
No registration required
$3 fee per drop-in (to cover lifeguard costs) 

Questions? Please call the Office of Athletics 
at 607-735-3565

#GoExpress

We are #ExpressStrong #GoExpress

Are you a member of the ECSD Express team and 
have a shout-out to share? Please email the Public 
Information Office with your faculty and/or student 
recognition idea! 

info@elmiracityschools.com or 607-735-3091
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The Elmira Legacy Lives On | Emira Express Booster Club Family

17 together we are thriving

The Elmira Express Booster Club is back and stronger than 
ever! The Express Boosters is organized by Express parents of 
our Elmira students and supports special events, initiatives and 
programs within the Elmira City School District. 

The Elmira Express Booster Club’s mission is to build school spirit 
by supporting programs like athletics, the marching band, 
robotics and other clubs and initiatives within our Elmira City 
Schools. The Booster Club supports students at all levels, from 
Junior Express programs through Varsity Clubs. 

Evidenced by a wonderful presence at game concessions 
and more, the Elmira Express Booster Club is fostering school 
spirit and supporting the students of our District. Their support 
is shown in many ways, including volunteering time, raising 
money and contributing funds to better enhance student 
teams and activities. Moreover, the Booster Club is partnering 
with already established fundraising efforts with set precedents 
within each team and community agency. 

The goal of the Elmira Express Booster Club is to BOOST their 
already existing efforts in order to contribute in a more robust 
and meaningful way. When schools and parent groups take 
the time to welcome everyone, get them excited, and inspire 
a sense of unity and common identity, something big happens: 
True spirit is created. 

Go Express

The sense of pride that students feel yields lots of 
great results!

The Elmira Express Booster Club is actively recruiting 
parents and coaches to be involved. If you are 
currently an Express parent of an involved student, 
please check out the Booster Club on Facebook for 
more information on how to join. 
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The Express Booster Club 
is back! The kick-off to the 

2022-23 season was boosted 
for students thanks to our 

dedicated volunteers working 
behind-the-scenes. 

Thank you volunteer Boosters!


